
Honorable Elaine Duke 
Acting Secretary 
Department of Homeland Secretary 
3801 Nebraska Avenue NW 
Washington, D.C. 20016 
  
RE: Faith groups and leaders in support of life-saving Temporary Protected Status (TPS) program 
 
Dear Secretary Duke, 
 
On behalf of the 560 faith leaders from across traditions, as well as 129 undersigned national, state, and 
local faith-based organizations we call on you to continue to utilize Temporary Protected Status (TPS) as 
Congress intended, to protect human life in the face of armed conflict, natural disaster, or other 
extraordinary circumstances in their countries of nationality. We cannot sit idly by while our brothers and 
sisters are returned to the very conditions that forced them from their homes. We urge you to think about 
the moral imperative to love our neighbor, welcome the sojourner, and care for the most vulnerable 
among us. 
 
As people of faith, our concern stems from shared values rooted in our sacred texts that remind us to love 
our neighbor and welcome the sojourner among us. The Torah tells us: "The strangers who sojourn with 
you shall be to you as the natives among you, and you shall love them as yourself; for you were strangers 
in the land of Egypt.” (Leviticus 19:33-34). 
 
TPS affords the administration an important tool to extend temporary protections, work authorization, and 
a shield from deportations to extremely vulnerable populations. TPS currently protects over 300,000 
people in the United States who would otherwise be subjected to disease, violence, starvation, the 
aftermath of natural disasters, and other life-threatening conditions. Because of TPS, our immigrant 
neighbors have had the opportunity to rebuild their lives and raise a family in safety. By welcoming those 
in need, TPS translates our core American and faith values into action. We do not turn our backs on or 
devalue the lives of vulnerable people.  
 
In addition to upholding our collective American and faith principles, designating, re-designating, or 
extending TPS when warranted by country conditions is in the U.S. national interest. TPS holders 
contribute billions of dollars to our economy and work hard to strengthen and build our society. A study of 
the majority of TPS holders shows that over 80 percent are in the labor force, making huge contributions 
across crucial sectors including health care, child care, construction, and more.1  
 
Ending TPS designations before TPS-holders can safely return home would endanger the lives of our 
brothers and sisters in need and further destabilize countries and regions. TPS holders provide life-saving 
remittances to family and friends back home. Many TPS holders have lived in the United States for years 
and are parents to U.S. citizen children. Undoubtedly, American families would be needlessly ripped 
apart, especially given the administration’s recent termination of the Central American Minors (CAM) 
program. As we face these challenges, as well as the threat to the safety of nearly 800,000 young people 
in the Deferred Action for Childhood Arrivals (DACA) program, the lives of over a million people are in 
danger. To prematurely end or terminate TPS would be an affront to our American values of hospitality, 
generosity, and compassion. 
 
The United States has a moral responsibility to not return children, families, and individuals that have 
been subject to persecution to extremely violent territories. We pray that you may find compassion and 
ask you to extend TPS for the currently-designated countries—Haiti, Sudan, South Sudan, Somalia, 
Syria, El Salvador, Honduras, Nicaragua, Yemen, Nepal—for as long as those countries remain unsafe 

                                                
1
 Robert Warren and Donald Kerwin, A Statistical and Demographic Profile of the US Temporary Protected Status Populations from 

El Salvador, Honduras, and Haiti, Journal on Migration and Human Security, Vol. 5 No. 3 (2017), available at 
http://cmsny.org/publications/jmhs-tps-elsalvador-honduras-haiti/.  
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for TPS-holders to return and should another country befall such conditions, that you designate TPS for 
that country to protect those at risk. As Americans and people of faith, we urge you to stand shoulder-to-
shoulder with those in need and to defend the lives and dignity of the vulnerable.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
Faith Leaders 
  
Alabama 
Reverend Fred Hammond, Unitarian Universalist Congregation of Tuscaloosa 
Reverend Cathy Hoop, Grace Presbyterian Church 
  
Arizona 
Pastor Don Benton, Sunrise UMC 
Moderator Joseph Keesecker, Hispanic Ministries Coordinating Committee Synod of SW, PCUSA 
Reverend Deanne Hodgson, Presbyterian Church USA 
Director of Spiritual Formation, Karen Richter. Shadow Rock United Church of Christ 
Pastor Kega Nasios, First Christian Church 
Reverend Doug Bland, Community Christian Church 
Associate Priest Frank Bergen, Episcopal Church of St. Matthew 
Liturgical Assistant Bill Remmel, Society of the Divine Savior 
Lay Leader Suzanne Hesh, St. Philips in the Hills Episcopal Church 
Pastor Alison Harrington, Southside Presbyterian Church 
Reverend Kenneth Kennon, Christian Church (Disciples) 
  
Arkansas 
Senior Minister Jarrett Banks, First Christian Church 
Reverend Joyce Hardy, Christ Episcopal Church 
Reverend Gail Brooks, Russellville First United Methodist Church 
  
California 
Reverend Charles Marks, Presbyterian 
Reverend Heather Branton, Community Church of Atascadero UCC 
Minister Sheri Randolph, First Congregational UCC 
Reverend Kristi Denham, Congregational Church of Belmont, CA 
Minister Marilyn Chilcote, St. John's Presbyterian Church 
Parish Associate Robert McKenzie, St. John's Presbyterian Church 
Hazzan Shulamit Wise Fairman, Kehilla Community Synagogue 
Rabbi Michael Lerner, Tikkun Magazine and Beyt Tikkun Synagogue 
Elder Glenda Pawsey, St. John's Presbyterian Church 
Reverend Sandi John, Pastoral Counselor 
Reverend Martha Morales, Claremont United Methodist Church 
Reverend Diane Mettam, United Methodist Church 
Justice Chaplain Glen Peterson, World Relief Garden Grove 
Reverend Dawn Boyd, United Methodist Church 
Senior Minister Arlene Nehring, Eden United Church of Christ 
Laura Owens B'nai Horin, Children of Freedom 
JPIC Coordinator Diane Smith, Sisters of St. Joseph of Carondelet 
Reverend Alice Ann Glenn, Monterey United Methodist 
Pastor and Elder Dale Tremper, Monterey UMC 
Elder Susan Eaton, St. Mark Presbyterian Church, 
Minister Marilyn Chilcote, Beacon Presbyterian Fellowship 
Reverend Rhina Ramos, Ministerio Latino 
Chair, Church and Society Committee Gala King, Buena Vista United Methodist Church 
Lay Leader & Co–Treasurer Kathryn Gilje, First Congregational Church of Oakland 
Reverend Alene Campbell-Langdell, All Saints Episcopal Church 



Church Elder Denise Kendall, Mission Bay Community Church 
Reverend Dr. Eileen Altman, First Congregational Church of Palo Alto, UCC 
Priest Sarah Nichols, Episcopal Diocese of Los Angeles 
Founding Rabbi Burt Jacobson, Kehilla Community Synagogue 
Reverend Wilma Reichard, United Church of Christ 
Lay Buddhist Minister Oren J. Sofer, Next Step Dharma 
Rabbi Suzanne Singer, Temple Beth El 
Reverend Chris Rankin-Williams, St. John's Episcopal Church 
Reverend Jason Bense, Lutheran Church of Our Redeemer 
Senior Pastor Elizabeth Griswold, Parkide Community Church, UCC 
Sister Laetitia Bordes, Society of Helpers 
Teacher Elizabeth Hamilton, Zen Center San Diego 
Former General Secretary, National Council of Churches Michael Kinnamo, Vista La Mesa Christian 
Church 
Reverend Brian Daly, Pacific Beach Christian Church 
Pastor Sandy Roberts, Pacific Beach Christian Church 
Associate Pastor Richard Lucchesi, Vista La Mesa Christian Church 
Reverend Anna Lange-Soto, Episcopal Missions of El Buen 
Reverend Nancy Bryan, The Episcopal Church of St. Mary the Virgin 
Leadership team Sister Marianne Olives, Daughters of Charity 
Priest Maria Eitz, Sophia in Trinity 
Pastor Monique Ortiz, St. Mary and St. Martha Lutheran Church 
Associate Spiritual Director Sozui Schubert, HVZC 
Pastor Karla Halvorson, San Marcos Lutheran Church 
Associate Pastor Alan Strout, First UMC Santa Barbara 
Rabbi Neil Comess-Daniels, Beth Shir Shalom 
Pastor John Anderson, St. John's Presbyterian 
Reverend Mary Kay Will, United Methodist Church 
Volunteer Priest Lucretia Jevne, St. Matthew's Episcopal Church 
Episcopal Priest Anne Arthur, Trinity Cathedral 
Advocacy Ministry Chair Luis Buktaw, United Methodist Church 
Sister Jo'Ann De Quattro, Sisters of the Holy Names of Jesus & Mary 
Solidarity Committee Leader Judy Carle, Sisters of Mercy of the Americas 
Sister Kathleen Bryant, Religious Sisters of Charity 
  
Colorado 
Reverend Wayne Laws, Mountain View United Church 
Parish Leadership Team Patti Briones, Church of the Holy Family ECC 
Rabbi Deborah Bronstein, Congregation Har HaShem 
Vicar Michael Nicosia, Ecumenical Catholic Communion 
Reverend Sheri Fry, Presbytery of Denver 
Reverend Thandiwe Dale-Ferguson, Cairn Christian Church (Disciples of Christ) 
President Pearl McGivney, Sisters Of Loretto 
Pastor Craig Paschal, United Methodist Church 
Reverend Ronald Bock, Holy Cross Lutheran Church 
Interfaith Minister of Peace Shenna Lee-Belmore, Freelance Interfaith Ministry 
  
Connecticut 
Sister Elaine Betoncourt,Sisters of St Joseph, Chambery/West Hartford 
Reverend Alex da Silva Souto, New Milford UMC 
Sister Linda Pepe, Sisters of St. Joseph of Chambéry 
Reverend Lois Keen, Episcopal Church in Connecticut 
Reverend Steven Peiffer, First United Methodist Church 
Sister Sally M. Hodgdon, Sisters of St. Joseph of Chambery 
Sister Judy Mannix, Sisters of Good Shepherd 
Sister Lina Pepe, CSJ, Sisters of St. Joseph of Chambéry 



  
Delaware 
Mission Advocate Terry Dykstra, New Castle Presbytery, Delaware 
Reverend Dr. Lyle J. Dykstra 
Rabbi Elizabeth Richman, Jews United for Justice 
  
Florida 
Ordained Minister and Missionary Samuel Pennington, Mercy Medical Missions, Inc. 
Sister Beatrice Caulson, IHM 
Associate Coordinator Rachel Gunter Shapard, Cooperative Baptist Fellowship of Florida 
Deacon Steven Beumer, St. John Evangelical Lutheran Church 
Reverend Wilifred Allen-Faiella, St. Stephen's Episcopal Church 
Priest Smith Milien, St. Paul et les Martyrs d'Haiti / Episcopal Church 
Reverend Dawn Worden, St. John's on the Lake United Methodist Church 
Retired Minister Polly Dozier, Unity of North Central Florida 
Sister Pat Erickson, Catholic  
Sister Elizabeth Crean, Sisters of the Holy Names  
Crop Walk Coordinator Charlean Schubert, First Baptist 
  
Georgia 
Missions JoBeth Allen, Oconee Street UMC 
Reverend David Jenkins, United Methodist Church 
Reverend Bonnie Underwood, Episcopal Church of the Holy Spirit 
Reverend Tom Hagood, Columbia Presbyterian Church 
Archdeacon Carole Maddux, Episcopal Diocese of Atlanta 
Bishop H. Julian Gordy, ELCA Southeastern Synod 
Elder Martha Osborne, North Decatur Presbyterian Church 
  
Hawai’i 
Reverend Jeannie Thompson, Kapaa United Church of Christ 
  
Idaho 
Interim Pastor Stan Hoobing, First Lutheran Church of Glasgow 
Reverend Amanda Gayle Reed, Gooding United Methodist Church 
  
Illinois 
Council Member Sister Patricia Villarreal, Wheaton Franciscan Sisters 
Reverend April Gutierrez Berry, UMC 
Reverend Paula Cripps-Vallejo, Humboldt Park United Methodist Church 
Reverend Kara Wagner Sherer, St. John's Episcopal Church 
Reverend Arlene Christopherson, Northern Illinois Conference of the UMC 
Sister Bernadine Karge, Dominican Sister of Sinsinawa, WI. 
Sister Mary Ann Penner, IHM Sisters 
Ordinaries Rita Ramos Pastoral Migratoria BVM 
Sister Brigid Tembo, Sisters of the Living Word 
Professor of Religious Studies Charles Strain, DePaul University 
Interim Senior Pastor Marvin L. Morgan, St. John Evangelical United Church of Christ 
Reverend Kristofer Avise-Rouse, St. Paul United Church of Christ 
Pastor Barbara Vaughan, Berkeley Hillside Presbyterian Church 
Community Leader Sharan Singh, Sikh Community 
Leadership Team Pat Bergen, Congregation of St. Joseph 
Chaplain Eric Doolittle, North Central College 
Reverend Sherrie Lowly, United Methodist Church 
Congregational Leader Kristine Vorenkamp, Sisters of the Living Word 
Sister Mary Carr, Dominicans of Adrian, MI 
Mission Interpreter Coordinator Ken Olson, Metro Chicago Synod of the ELCA 



Coordinator of Justice and Peace Margaret Shaw, ASC 
Pastor Julie Fleurinor, Calvary United Methodist Church 
Reverend Cindy Weber, Church of the Brethren 
Justice and Peace Coordinator Sister Rose Therese Nolta, Holy Spirit Missionary Sisters 
Sister Luanne Wilhelm, Sisters of the Living Word 
Sister Maureen Sheahan SP, Sisters of Providence St. Mary of the Woods IN 
Fr. Jim Hoffman OFM, Franciscan Province of the Sacred Heart 
Sister Kim Wolf, Franciscan Sisters of the Sacred Heart  
 
Indiana 
Reverend Dr. Daniel Gangler, The United Methodist Church 
Elder Ann Jones, First Presbyterian Church -Columbus 
Retired Reverend Joseph Easley, United Methodist Church 
Reverend Kelley Dick, Geist Christian Church 
Sister Marge White, Sisters of St. Joseph of the Third Order of St. Francis 
Reverend Dr. Daniel Schrock, Berkey Avenue Mennonite Fellowship 
Parishioner Sandra McMasters, St. John the Evangelist 
Executive Director Education Formation Outreach Norma Rocklage, Marian University 
Reverend Sarah Nowak, Pleasant View Lutheran Church 
Priest David Farrell, Congregation of Holy Cross 
Reverend Dr. Sid Mohn, St Peter's United Church of Christ 
Sister Wanda Wetli, Congregation of St. Joseph 
  
Iowa 
Reverend Daishin McCabe, Soto Zen Buddhism 
Professor of Religion James Martin-Schramm, Luther College 
Retired Clergies Jim and Barbara Dale, First United Methodist Church of Decorah 
Reverend Katie Dawson, Immanuel United Methodist Church 
Reverend Candice Brown, Capitol Hill Christian Church 
Reverend Karen Candee, Summit Congregational UCC 
Sister Ann Jackson, Sisters of the Presentation 
Pastor Mark Schlenker, ELCA 
Retired Pastor Lucille King, Christ Church Presbyterian, Cedar Rapids 
Retired Reverend Christopher Epting, New Song Episcopal Church 
Reverend W. Michael Biklen, United Methodist 
Bishop Rodger Prois, Western Iowa Synod, ELCA 
Associate Director of LA LUZ HISPANA Maura McCarthy, Sisters of the Presentation 
  
Kansas 
Sister Therese Bangert, Sisters of Charity of Leavenworth 
Reverend David Livingston, St. Paul's UMC 
Retire Clergy Kenneth Grenz, Valley View UMC 
Ruth Reischman, Sisters of Charity of Leavenworth 
  
Kentucky 
College Chaplain Rick Axtell, Centre College, Danville, KY 
Reverend Donna Aros, United Methodist Church 
Professor Dr. Beverly Johnson-Miller, Asbury Theological Seminary 
Associate Priest Anne Vouga, St Andrew's Episcopal Church 
Pastor Robert Kittendorf, United Church of Christ 
Reverend Walter Snowa, United Church of Christ 
Reverend Alonzo Johnson, Presbyterian Church USA 
Stated Clerk of the General Assembly Rev. Dr. J. Herbert Nelson, II, Presbyterian Church (U.S.A.) 
  
Maine 
Reverend Dr. Sarah Foulger, Congregational Church of Boothbay Harbor 



Reverend Shantia Wright-Gray, United Church of Christ 
Reverend Dr. Margaret Sheffield, United Methodist Church 
Sister Patricia Pora, Sisters of Mercy of the Americas 
  
Maryland 
Reverend Irance Reddix, St. John’s United Methodist Church of Baltimore City 
Sister Sue Weetenkamp, Sisters of Mercy, South Central 
Acting Associate Conference Minister Alex Vishio, Central Atlantic Conference - UCC 
Reverend Dr. Raymond Moreland, United Methodist Church 
Reverend Julie Wilson, Calvary - Centennial Memorial United Methodist Church 
Reverend Holly Jackson, United Church of Christ of Seneca Valley 
Reverend Linda Harrison, Emmaus Faith Community of TOCCUSA 
Priest Charles Hoffacker, Episcopal Diocese of Washington 
Reverend Charles P. Gibbs, Founding Executive Director Emeritus, United Religions Initiative 
Sister Rose Marie Jasinski. Sisters of Secours, USA 
Sister Mary Beth Hamm, Sisters of Saint Joseph 
Steward Michele Frome, Seekers Church 
Pastor Sandra Miller, Seekers Church 
Regional Minister Allen V. Harris, Christian Church Capital Area 
Catechist Corazon de Jesus/San Patricio Sister Patricia Rogucki, Sisters For Christian Community 
Murphy Initiative Member Helen Wiegmann, Sisters of Saint Joseph 
Steward Kevin Barwick, Seekers Church 
  
Massachusetts 
Deacon Michael Rich, Park Avenue Congregational Church, UCC 
Reverend Dieufort Fleurissaint, Voice of the Gospel Tabernacle 
Justice Promoter Betty Cawley, Sisters of St. Joseph of Boston 
Priest William Bradbury, All Saints' Episcopal Church 
Rector Harvey Hill, Saint David's Episcopal Church, Feeding Hills, MA 
Reverend Dr. Anne Gilson, Christ Church Episcopal 
Cantor Vera Broekhuysen, Temple Emanu-El of Haverhill 
Reverend Brian Flynn, Lynn Catholic Collaborative 
Reverend Margaret Bullitt-Jonas, Episcopal Diocese of Western Massachusetts, and Mass. Conference, 
United Church of Christ 
Pastor Stan Duncan, Quincy Point Congregational Church (UCC) 
Reverend Jamie Michaels, Old South United Methodist Church 
Reverend Carol Van Buskirk, Old South United Methodist Church 
Reverend Jacqueline Clark, St. Elizabeth's Episcopal Church 
College Chaplain Marybeth Kearns-Barrett, College of the Holy Cross 
Reverend Melissa Myozen Blacker, Boundless Way Zen 
Assistant Provincial Janice Perrault, Sisters of the Presentation of Mary 
Justice and Peace Coordinator Mary Lou Simcoe, Holy Union Sisters 
Missions Coordinator Eunice Wilson, First Baptist Church 
Minister for Justice and Advocacy for Family and Children's Ministries, Disciples Home Missions, 
Christian Church (Disciples of Christ) Katherine Epperly, Disciples Home Missions 
  
Michigan 
Prioress Patricia Siemen, Dominican Sisters of Adrian, Michigan 
Reverend Renee Roederer, Michigan Nones and Dones 
Retired Ordained Clergy Robert Langseth, Keweenaw Heritage 
Reverend Laura Speiran, Clarkston United Methodist Church 
Rabbi Alana Alpert, Detroit Jews for Justice 
Reverend Justo Gonzalez II, Michigan Conference United Church of Christ 
Reverend Reginald Smith, Office of Social Justice, Christian Reformed Church in North America 
Reverend Jeanette Beagley-Koolhaas, Reformed Church in America 
Team Leader Kris Van Engen, Christian Reformed Church Office of Social Justice 



Reverend Mary Van Andel, Presbyterian Church, USA 
Reverend Jill Russell, Hope Church, RCA 
Sister Rita Ann Teichman, Congregation of St. Joseph 
Reverend Weatherly Verhelst, First United Methodist Church of Troy 
General Councilor Elise Garcia, Adrian Dominican Sisters 
Nancy Conway Betty Granger, Congregation of St. Joseph 
Sister Judith Bonini, IHM, Sisters, Servants of the Immaculate Heart of Mary 
Promoter of Justice Sister Mary Brigid Clingman, OP, Dominican Sisters ~ Grand Rapids (MI) 
  
Minnesota 
Reverend Dr. Paula Nordhem, United Church of Christ 
Reverend Heidi Mann, Evangelical Lutheran Church in America 
Reverend Kathryn Schneider-Bryan, Excelsior United Methodist Church 
Senior Pastor Chad Brekke, Prince of Peace Lutheran Church 
Pastoral Minister Sue Torgersen, Annunciation Parish 
Reverend Lindsay Louise Biddle, Presbyterian Church (U.S.A.) 
Pastor Hans Jorgensen, St Timothy Lutheran Church 
Reverend Dr. Kathryn Schifferdecker. Luther Seminary 
Benedictine Associate Mary Kozmik, St. Paul's Monastery 
Sister of St. Joseph Anita Germain, Congregation of St. Joseph 
Sister Mary Lorentz, School Sisters of Notre Dame 
  
Missouri 
Reverend Frank Sierra, St. Philip's Episcopal Church 
Reverend Katie Nix, Trinity UMC 
Sister Carol Boschert, Sisters of the Most Precious Blood of O'Fallon, MO 
Reverend Dr. Jane Fisler-Hoffman, United Church of Christ 
Reverend Charles Bahn, Brentwood Christian Church (Disciples of Christ) 
Reverend Diane Kenaston, University United Methodist Church 
Provincial Leader and Sister Anne Owens, School Sisters of Notre Dame Central Pacific Province 
Interim Pastor Dr. David Lewis Beebe, Epiphany United Church of Christ 
Sister Lucy Meissen, CPPS 
Sister Danielle Bonetti, Sisters of St. Joseph of Carondelet 
  
Montana 
Senior Minister Rev. Michael Mulberry, Billings First Congregational Church (UCC) 
Pastor Becky Taylor, Seeker's Harbor Faith Community 
  
Nebraska 
Pastor Juan Carlos Veloso, Comunidad Cristiana de Bellevue 
Pastor Megan Morrow, Nebraska Synod, ELCA 
Peace with Justice Coordinator Andrea Paret, Great Plains Conference of The United Methodist Church 
Pastor Chris Jorgensen, The United Methodist Church 
Sister Kathleen Erickson, Immigrant Detainee Accompaniment Program 
  
Nevada 
Chaplain C. Brent Hoy-Bianchi, Renown Regional Medical Center 
  
New Hampshire 
Retired Reverend Dale Hempen, UCC 
Reverend Tanya Stormo Rasmussen, Congregational Church of Hollis 
Reverend Mark Ferrin, First Baptist Church of Keene 
Deacon Nancy Pape, Madbury UCC 
Reverend Gary M. Schulte, New Hampshire Conference of the United Church of Christ 
  
New Jersey 



Leader Marcella Gittrich, Sisters of Charity of St Elizabeth 
Pastor Bruce Davidson, Retired Clergy 
Sister Kay Coll, Sisters of St. Joseph 
  
New Mexico 
Reverend Sue Joiner, 1st Congregational United Church of Christ 
Reverend Rhonda McIntire, Episcopal Diocese of the Rio Grande 
Reverend Dr. Antonio Aja, Westminster Presbyterian Church in Santa Fe 
Elder Malissa Haslam, PCUSA 
Reverend Talitha Arnold, United Church of Santa Fe 
Reverend Dr. Kenneth Kochbeck, United Church of Santa Fe, NM 
Reverend Pamela Shepherd, Taos United Community Church 
  
New York 
Reverend Emily McNeill, Labor-Religion Coalition of NYS 
Reverend John Paarlberg, First Church in Albany 
Reverend James Morasco, Morgainville United Church of Christ 
Chaplain Reverend Maria Felix, Presbytery of New York City 
Bishop Orlando Findlayter, New Hope Christian Fellowship 
Sister Eileen McCann, CSJ 
Reverend John Long, First Presbyterian Church, Buffalo 
Reverend Merle Showers, University United Methodist Church 
Pastor Emerita Kay Woike, United Church of Christ 
Sister Sheila Stone, Grey Nuns of the Sacred Heart 
Pastoral Asst. Sister Barbara Harrington, Grey Nuns of the Sacred Heart 
Sister Nancy Kaczmarek, Grey Nuns of the Sacred Heart 
Reverend Taryn Mattice, Protestant Cooperative Ministry at Cornell University 
Rabbi Brian Walt, Tikkun v'Or 
Coordinator Doreen Glynn, Sisters of St. Joseph of Carondelet 
Elder Maria Studer, First Presbyterian Church of Levittown 
Reverend Andrea Mericle, First Congregational United Church of Christ, Lisbon, NY 
Professor Emeritus of Religious Studies Merle Longwood, Siena College 
Reverend Dr. David Cleaver-Bartholomew, United Church of Christ 
Reverend Deacon Gail S. Ganter-Toback, St. James' Episcopal Church - Hyde Park, NY 
Coordinator Alice Marie Giordano, Ursulines of the Roman Union 
Rabbi Michael Feinberg, Greater New York Labor Religion Coalition 
Reverend Dr. Robert Kaku Gunn, Village Zendo 
Rabbinical Student, Salem Pearce, Hebrew College 
Sister Kathleen Kanet, Religious of the Sacred Heart of Mary 
Reverend Susan Hill, Church of the Holy Apostles 
Sister Joan Quinn, Sisters of IHM 
Brother Anthony Zuba, Church of the Good Shepherd 
Bishop Robert Rimbo, Metropolitan New York Synod, ELCA 
Rabbi Burton Visotzky, Jewish Theological Seminary 
Brother Michael Potvin-Frost, Order of Franciscan Hermits 
Synod Deacon Gale Capone, ELCA 
Reverend Brooke Newell, Potsdam United Methodist Church 
Reverend Deborah Hafner DeWinter, First Lutheran Church 
Clerk Nancy Kraus, Purchase Friends Meeting 
Reverend Dr. Enrique Lebron, United Methodist Church 
Senior Pastor Reverend Horace Sanders Jr., Mt. Olivet Missionary Baptist 
Bishop John Macholz, Upstate New York Synod 
Reverend Michael Hartney, The Episcopal Church 
Sister Maryann Summa, Dominican Sisters 
Sister Mary Connolly, Dominican Sisters of Sparkill 



Sister Mary Reynolds, Dominican Sisters of Sparkill 
Sister Mary Dunning, Dominican Sisters of Sparkill, NY 
  
North Carolina 
Past President CBHT Brotherhood Chuck Itzkovitz, Cong. Beth HaTephila 
Reverend Dr. Douglas Wingeier, Retired 
Senior Warden Jean Parks, St Matthias Episcopal Church 
Reverend James W Dale, Warren Wilson Presbyterian Church 
Retired Pastor Fritz Ackerman, Warren Wilson Presbyterian Church 
Reverend Laura Beach, Boone UMC 
Reverend Diane Livingston, Episcopal Church 
Retired Presbyterian Women Moderator Suzanne Barrett, PW Presbytery of Western NC 
Minister WonGong So, Won Buddhism of NC 
Rabbi Barbara Thiede, Temple Or Olam 
Rabbi Larry Bach, Judea Reform Congregation 
Pastor Julio Ramirez-Eve, Iglesia Presbiteriana Emanuel 
Retired Amanda Fleishman Wilson, Epworth UMC 
College Catholic Campus Minister Sister Eileen Spanier, Catholic Campus Ministry 
Retired United Methodist Clergy William Garrard, St. Luke’s United Methodist Church 
Director of Partnership Relations Paula Dempsey, Alliance of Baptists 
Reverend David M. McNair, The Episcopal Church of the Holy Spirit, Mars Hill NC 
Reverend Bernard Nord, Presbyterian Church (U.S.A.) 
Reverend Alice Geils Nord, Presbyterian Church (U.S.A.) 
Reverend Will Watson, Cooperative Baptist Fellowship 
  
Ohio 
Minister Bertrice Wood, United Church of Christ 
Reverend Pamela Short, Tontogany Presbyterian 
Reverend Alexander Martin, St. Timothy's Episcopal Church, Cincinnati 
Sister Carren Herring, Sisters of Mercy 
Associate Professor of Christian Ethics John Sniegocki, Xavier University 
Congregation of St. Joseph Leadership Team Jean Masterson, Congregation of St. Joseph 
Reverend Dean Van Farowe, Calvary Reformed Church 
Reverend Meredith McDougle, Epworth UMC 
Reverend Marjorie Menaul Epiphany Episcopal Church, Nelsonville, Ohio 
Legislative Liaison Deniray Mueller, Episcopal Diocese of Southern Ohio 
Senior Rabbinical Student Jessica Shimberg, The Little Minyan Kehilla 
Bishop Abraham Allende, The Northeastern Ohio Synod - ELCA 
Social Action Committee Maureen O'Meara, Miami Valley Unitarian Universalist Fellowship, Dayton OH 
Interim Minister Holly Horn, Miami Valley Unitarian Universalist Fellowship 
Reverend Virginia Birks, Muskingum Valley Presbytery 
Reverend Denis Paul, East Shore Unitarian Universalist Church 
Sister SheilaMarie Tobbe, Ursuline Sisters of Cleveland 
Retired Ordained Clergy Sharon Nichols, Eastern Ohio Association UCC 
Mission Director Brenda Custodio, Dayspring Church of the Nazarene 
Sister Patricia Gardner, Sisters of St. Francis 
Pastor Kenneth Jones, Presbyterian Church (USA) 
Sister Dorothy Englert, Sisters of Charity 
Sister Elizabeth Siebenaler, Sisters of St. Francis of Tiffin, Ohio 
Karen Hartman, SFP, Franciscan Sisters of the Poor 
  
Oklahoma 
Reverend Kayla Bonewell, Cathedral of Hope & Church of the Open Arms 
Reverend Trina Bose North, Crown Heights UMC 
Reverend John Bain, First Christian Church(Disciples of Christ) 
  



Oregon 
Reverend Ann Fontaine, Episcopal Church 
Senior Pastor Mary Sue Evers, Cedar Hills United Church of Christ 
Mission and Ministry Coordinator Lowell Greathouse, Oregon-Idaho Annual Conference, UMC 
Reverend Dave Bean, Pioneer United Methodist Church 
Reverend Andrew Guthrie, Lynchwood Christian Church 
Reverend Robin Knauerhase, Self 
Reverend Dennis James Sagun Parker, St. David of Wales 
Reverend Zachary Harmon, Episcopal 
  
Pennsylvania 
Provincial Michele Bisbey, Sisters of Divine Providence 
Reverend Ruth Sheets, U.C.C. 
Reverend Mark Terwilliger, Countryside Community Church - a United Methodist Fellowship 
Reverend Mary Schmotzer, Shiloh United Church of Christ, Danville PA 
Pastor Beth Lyon, Glenside United Church of Christ 
Conference Minister David Ackerman, Penn West Conference, United Church of Christ 
Co Chair of Rapid Response Team for Immigration Ruth Daugherty, Rapid Response Team of EPA UMC 
Reverend B. David Smith, Moravian 
Reverend Mary W. Gade, Northeastern PA Synod/ELCA 
Director of Religious Education Greg Soltis, Waldron Mercy Academy 
Bishop Edward Lee, The Episcopal Church 
Robert Schaefer, The Good Shepherd Lutheran Church 
Reverend Sharon Williams, Nueva Vida Norristown New Life Mennonite Church 
Coordinator for Health and IntrsSociety Collaboration Patricia Lowery, Medical Mission Sisters 
Pastor Paul Hagedorn, St. Michael's Lutheran Church 
Vice President Diane Bardol, The Grey Nuns of the Sacred Heart 
Sister Kathleen Hannan, Grey Nun of The Sacred Heart 
President, Grey Nuns of the Sacred Heart Sister Julia Lanigan, Grey Nuns of the Sacred Heart 
Rabbi Linda Holtzman, Tikkun Olam Chavurah 
Rabbi David Teutsch, Reconstructionist Rabbinical College 
Associate Professor of Pastoral Care Leanna Fuller, Pittsburgh Theological Seminary 
Ruling Elder Michele Bossers, East Liberty Presbyterian 
Sister Donna Korba, Sisters of Servants of IHM 
University Chaplain Richard Malloy, The University of Scranton 
Assist. Administrator Eleanor Marconi, Servants of the Immaculate Heart of Mary 
Sister Marianne Knight, Servants of IHM 
Sister Jane Connolly, Servants of the Immaculate Heart of Mary 
Father John Sivalon, Maryknoll 
Pastoral Associate Susan Armbruster, St.John Neumann Parish & Sister of IHM 
Rabbi David Mivasair, Ahavat Olam Synagogue 
Pastoral Leader / Major Superior Toby Lardie, Sisters of the Humility of Mary 
Rector John Sosnowski, Christ Church, Ithan 
Reverend Lisa Keppeler, Church of the Holy Nativity (Episcopal) 
Sister of IHM Mary Ellen Higgins, Sisters, Servants of the Immaculate Heart of Mary 
Sister of IHM Margaret Gannon, Sisters, Servants of the Immaculate Heart of Mary 
Spiritual Director Cor Heffernan, Sisters of IHM 
Sister Madeline Swaboski, Sisters of IHM 
Sister Jane Gaughan, IHM, Sisters of IHM 
Just Coordinator Suzanne Gallagher, Sisters of Mercy of the Americas, Mid-Atlantic Community 
Sister Patt Walsh, OHM (SCRANTON, PA) 
Teacher Sr. Janet Milan, IHM 
Sister Sister Karen O'Neill, IHM 
Sr. Madeline Swaboski, Immaculate Heart Sisters 
Missionary Ralph Muenstermann, Globe Mission 
Missionary Deborah Muenstermann, Globe Mission 



Community Life Administrator Jane Selinske, Grey Nuns of the Sacred Heart 
Sister Josephine Patti, Grey Nuns of the Sacred Heart 
Sister Anne Boyer, Grey Nuns of the Sacred Heart 
Sister Mary LaBrake, Grey Nuns of the Sacred Heart 
Pastor Allan Wysocki, ELCA 
  
Rhode Island 
Co-Chair Mission and Justice Team Helen Schall, Barrington Congregational Church, UCC 
Priest Michael Coburn, Church of the Ascension, Cranston 
Reverend Mercedes Julian, Retired Priest 
Deacon Leroy Close, St. John the Evangelist, Newport, RI 
Executive Minister Donald Anderson, Rhode Island State Council of Churches 
Reverend Althea Jackson, Haven United Methodist Church 
Sister Mary Pendergast, Sisters of Mercy 
  
Tennessee 
Reverend Carol Westpfahl, Episcopal Church 
Director of Religious Education Cindy Sakaan, Church of the River 
Reverend Dr. Pamela Hawkins, United Methodist Church 
  
Texas 
Bishop Erik Gronberg, Northern Texas-Northern Louisiana Synod, ELCA 
Rabbi Rebecca Epstein, Congregation Beth Israel 
Pastor Michael Gregg, Royal Lane Baptist Church 
Rabbi Nancy Kasten, Community rabbi 
Reverend Dr. Neil G Cazares-Thomas, Cathedral of Hope United Church of Christ 
Elder Chris Kelley, Northway Christian Church (Disciples of Christ) 
Chaplain Sister Mary Mahowald, Tepeyac Institute 
Executive Committee Mary Boesen, Sisters of Loretto 
Muslim Co Lead Noor Saadeh, Daughters of Abraham 
Board Member John Howard, Jr., Justice For Our Neighbors 
Elder John Langston, St. Stephen Presbyterian Church 
Deacon Van Thawng, YMCA International Services 
Minister in Residence Julia Ansui Welch, Lago Vista Buddhist Association 
Reverend Dr. Clay Brantley, Presbyterian 
Reverend Paul Ziese, MacArthur Park Lutheran Church 
Community Advocate for Social Justice Sister JT Dwyer, Daughters of Charity 
Reverend Susan Porr, St. Matthews United Methodist Church 
Reverend Scottie McIntyre Johnson, San Marcos Unitarian Universalist Fellowship 
Bishop Ray Tiemann, Southwestern Texas Synod, ELCA 
Assistant to the District Superintendent Karen Boehk, United Methodist Church 
Mission Partner Cindy Wu, Access ECC 
United Methodist Women-District President, Lois Butts, Russell Memorial Church 
Barbara Masch, School Sisters of Notre Dame 
Promoter of Justice, Peace and Care of Creation Ceil Roeger, Dominican Sisters of Houston 
Reverend Ken Ehrke, Embrace United Church of Christ 
  
Utah 
Buddhist Teacher Susie Harrington, Spirit Rock Meditation Center 
  
Vermont 
Pastor Mary Lee-Clark, Second Congregational Church, U.C.C. 
Reverend Joanne Giannino, Unitarian Universalist 
  
Virginia 
Co-Pastor Robin Anderson, Commonwealth Baptist Church 



Reverend Martin Shupack, New Hope Fellowship 
Ministry Coordinator Luc Dewulf, OLQP 
Committee Chair Mary Susan Carlson, Our Lady Queen of Peace Catholic Church Haiti Committee 
Lay Leader Norma Kacen, St. George's Episcopal Church, Arlington 
Research Fellow John Fairfield, Eastern Mennonite University 
Reverend Meriwether A. Sale Sr., Presbyterian Church (USA) 
Reverend Stephanie Sorge Wing, Trinity Presbyterian Church 
Pastor Mark Keller, Harrisonburg Mennonite Church 
Reverend Amanda Hatfield Moore, Hillsville Christian Church (Disciples of Christ) 
Reverend Christine Payden-Travers, Retired Episcopal priest 
Lay Leader Jennifer Larson, West Side Christian Church 
Reverend Eric Anspaugh, Antioch Church of the Brethren 
Rabbi Ellen Jaffe-Gill, Tidewater Chavurah 
Reverend James Semmelroth Darnell, United Church of Christ 
Reverend Dr. David Hindman, The United Methodist Church 
Volunteer Mary Ellen Mc Carthy, Our Lady Queen of Peace 
  
Washington 
Pastoral Asst. for Faith Formation Dawn Sample, St. Theresa Parish 
Associate Priest John Van Eenwyk, St. Benedict's Episcopal Church 
Elder Linda Gaines, Bethany Presbyterian Tacoma 
Pastor Anne Hall, Lutheran Church in the San Juans 
Elder for Missions Karen Jones, Mercer Island Presbyterian Church 
Reverend Kristy Farber, Mercer Island Presbyterian Church 
Mission Committee Nancy Ellingham, Newport Presbyterian Church 
Reverend Amy Hessel, The Lutheran Church of the Good Shepherd 
Reverend Kathleen Bellefeuille-Rice, Holy Wisdom Inclusive Catholic Community 
Reverend Sharon Moe, United Methodist Church 
Senior Minister Rev. Jon M. Luopa, University Unitarian Church 
Reverend Katie M Ladd, Queen Anne United Methodist Church/The Well 
Senior Rabbi Ruth Zlotnick, Temple Beth Am 
Diaconate Postulant Emily Austin, Saint Mark's Cathedral 
Reverend Steven Thomason. St. Mark's Episcopal Cathedral 
Moderator Laura Robinson, University Christian Church 
Reverend Mark Zimmerly, Madrona Grace Presbyterian Church 
Reverend Canon Jennifer King Daugherty, Saint Mark's Episcopal Cathedral 
Former Co- Director , Alice Woldt, Faith Action Network 
Co-chair of Church and Society, Judy LeBlanc, University Temple United Methodist Church 
Reverend Meighan Pritchard, Prospect United Church of Christ 
Social Justice Representative, Ray Munger, University Lutheran Church 
Parish Associate Ellen Acton, Woodland Park Presbyterian Church 
Reverend Nancy Ross, St. Mark's Episcopal Cathedral 
Social Justice Council Member Regina Brennan, Westside Unitarian Universalist Congregation 
Senior Warden Carol Long, St John the Baptist Episcopal 
Rabbi Jill Borodin, Congregation Beth Shalom 
Social Justice Committee Greg Speltz, St. Patrick Catholic Church 
Bishop Kirby Unti, Northwest Washington Synod 
Pastoral Assistant for Social Justice Rick Samyn, St. Leo Parish 
Sister Pauline Igoe, Tacoma Dominicans 
Don Blagsvedt, Trinity Presbyterian 
  
West Virginia 
Religious Sister Judith Teufel, Congregation of St. Joseph 
Sr. Alicia Weiskircher, Congregation of St. Joseph 
Sister Molly Bauer, Congregation of St. Joseph 
  



Wisconsin 
Sister Mary Catherine Dundon, School Sisters of Notre Dame 
Coordinator Ruth Battaglia, Congregation of Sisters of St. Agnes 
Reverend Sonja Ingebritsen, Community of Hope United Church of Christ/Madison Christian Community 
Rabbi Bonnie Margulis, Wisconsin Faith Voices for Justice 
Rabbi Renee Bauer, Jewish Social Services of Madison 
Retired Minister Janet Wolfe, First Presbyterian Church, Marshfield, WI 
Bishop Paul Erickson, Greater Milwaukee Synod, Evangelical Lutheran Church in America 
Catherine Fontanazza, St Michaels 
Justice Outreach Coordinator Jean Verber, Racine Dominicans 
Elder and Moderator Jeffrey Todd, First Presbyterian Church, Wausau; Winnebago Presbytery 
Provincial Superior Patricia Cormack, Sisters of Mercy of the Holy Cross 
Sister Jean Laubach, School Sisters of Notre Dame 
Franciscan Sister Joan Weisenbeck, Franciscan Sister of Perpetual Adoration 
Peace and Justice Promoter Reg McKillip, Dominican Sisters of Sinsinawa 
  
Washington DC 
Director Gerry G. Lee, Maryknoll Office for Global Concerns 
Reverend Robert Hardies, All Souls Church, Unitarian 
Maureen Foltz, Carmelites, Vedruna 
Member Denise Curry, Sisters of Notre Dame de Namur 
Bishop Richard Graham, Metropolitan Washington, D.C., Synod, Evangelical Lutheran Church in America 
Steward Ken Burton, Seekers Church 
Servant Leadership Team Member Patricia Nemore, Seekers Church 
  
National 
Sister Carmella Campione, Congregation of Saint Joseph 
Justice and Peace Coordinator Sr. Rose Therese Nolta, SSpS, Holy Spirit Missionary Sisters 
 
International 
Rabbi Kliel Rose, Beth Shalom Synagogue, Alberta, Canada 
 
Faith Organizations 
 
Adrian Dominican Sisters 
Ameinu (Our People) 
American Muslim Professionals of Dallas 
Augustinians 
Bainbridge Island/North Kitsap Interfaith Council 
Benedictine Sisters of the Sacred Heart 
Bethany Christian Services 
BPFNA ~ Bautistas por la Paz 
Cabrini Immigrant Services of NYC 
Carmelite Sisters of Baltimore 
Catholic Charities Archdiocese of Boston 
Catholic Charities Esperanza Center 
Catholic Charities, Archdiocese of Miami  
Catholic Community Services of Utah 
Catholic Legal Immigration Network, Inc. 
Catholic Legal Services, Archdiocese of Miami 
Catholic Social Services  
Central Texas Conference UMW 
Centro Romero 
Chicago Religious Leadership Network on Latin America  
Christ the Servant R. C. Church 
Christian Community Development Association 



Church Council of Greater Seattle 
Church World Service 
Committee for Christian Jewish Relations Rochester NY 
Community Mennonite Church 
Dane Sanctuary Coalition 
Daughters of Charity - USA 
DC-Maryland Justice for Our Neighbors 
Faith Action Network  
Faith in Action 
Faith in Public Life  
First Presbyterian Church of Waverly, OH 
Franciscan Action Network 
Franciscans for Justice 
Franklin Federated Church 
Friends Committee on National Legislation 
Gospel Justice Committee of the Sisters of the Most Precious Blood 
Grey Nuns of the Sacred Heart Associates  
Haitian Community Partnership, Inc 
HIAS 
Houston Justice For Our Neighbors 
Humility of Mary Justice Office 
Ignatian Solidarity Network 
InsightLA 
Interfaith Welcome Coalition 
Intercommunity Justice and Peace Center 
Interfaith Council of Contra Costa County 
InterReligious Task Force on Central America and Colombia 
Jesuit Conference Office of Justice and Ecology 
Jesuit Refugee Service/USA 
Jesuit Social Research Institute 
Jewish Community Federation of Greater Rochester 
Jewish Council for Public Affairs 
Jewish Federation of Greater Rochester 
JFON - East Texas 
Justice and Peace Committee Sisters of St. Joseph of Chambery 
Justice for Our Neighbors (Michigan) 
Justice for Our Neighbors-West Michigan-Kalamazoo Clinic 
Justice, Peace and Reconciliation Commission, Priests of the Sacred Heart, US Province 
Leadership Conference of Women Religious 
Literacy Connection, Srs. of Saint Joseph, Boston 
LUCHA Ministries, Inc. 
Lutheran Immigration and Refugee Service 
Maine Council of Churches 
Manna House 
Market Square Presbyterian Church 
Maryknoll Sisters of St. Dominic, Inc 
Massachusetts Communities Action Network 
Migration & Refugee Services/Catholic Diocese of Lafayette, LA 
Minnesota Zen Center 
Mount Mary University 
National Catholic Sisters Project 
National Council of Churches 
National Council of Jewish Women 
National Farm Worker Ministry 
National Justice for Our Neighbors 
NEW Community Development Center Inc 



New York State Council of Churches 
NH Conference UCC 
No More Deaths - Denver 
North American Climate,Conservation and Environment  
North Carolina Council of Churches 
Northern Illinois Justice for Our Neighbors 
Notre Dame of Maryland University 
NYS Interfaith Network for Immigration Reform 
Ohio Council of Churches 
Oregon Interfaith Movement for Immigrant Justice 
P. Francis Murphy Initiative for Justice & Peace 
Partnership for Global Justice 
Pax Christi USA 
Pennsylvania Council of Churches 
Presbyterian Church (U.S.A.), World Mission 
Project IRENE 
Quaker Meeting Union Bridge, MD 
Reconstructionist Rabbinical College/Jewish Reconstructionist Communities 
Religious of the Sacred Heart of Mary 
Rompiendo Las Aguas 
Scalabrini International Migration Network 
Schenectady Inner City Ministry (SICM) 
School Sisters of Notre Dame - CPP Immigration Committee 
Secular Franciscans 
Shadow Rock UCC 
Shiloh United Church of Christ 
Sister of Notre Dame de NamurHope CommUnity Center de Namur 
Sisters For Christian Community 
Sisters of Charity of Nazareth Congregational Leadership 
Sisters of Charity of Nazareth Western Province Leadership 
Sisters of Charity of New York 
Sisters of Charity, BVM 
Sisters of St. Francis East Coast Coordinator of Justice Peace and Integrity of Creation Committee 
Sisters of St. Francis, Clinton, Iowa 
Sisters of St. Joseph Rochester NY 
Social Justice Committee, St. Patrick's Church 
Srs. of St. Joseph of the Third Order of St. Francis  
St John of God Catholic Church 
St. James Cathedral 
Temple Emanu-El 
The Festival Center 
The Global Immersion Project 
The United Methodist Church Council of Bishops 
Unitarian Universalist Association  
Unitarian Universalist Mass Action Network 
Unitarian Universalists for Social Justice 
United Church of Christ, Justice and Witness Ministries 
Virginia Council of Churches 
Wheaton Franciscan Sisters 
Wind of the Spirit, Immigrant Resource Center 
Wisconsin Faith Voices for Justice 
 
cc: Rex W. Tillerson, United States Secretary of State 
 James McCament, Acting Director, U.S. Citizenship and Immigration Services 


